Minutes of the Math Club Meeting #1 of Monday, 09/24/07
1. The meeting began with everyone introducing themselves, their major, and their year at Ramapo. 

2. After having some pizza and soft drinks, the members discussed different suggestions for possible activities of the math club.

3. The club offered to invite speakers to talk about topics in math and other fields. A suggestion was made to invite an actual actuary so math club members can hear about the experience of an actual practicing mathematician.

4. Dr. Ken McMurdy will give a talk on curve sketching and projective planning for the Math Club’s next meeting on Monday, Oct.8.

5. Possible fund raising in the student center or during games was discussed. The Math Club can raise funds through similar activities for future trips and events and volunteers are welcomed. Ideas such as selling candy or having a bake sale were suggested. 

6. Math club members are required to do community service in order for the club to exist. There are two available options: on-campus and off-campus volunteering. The on-campus community service consists of either group study tutoring or tutoring math students from upper level classes only so that we do not interfere with the math tutors from the Center for Academic Success. Any class above Calculus except for Discrete Structures is considered applicable. Volunteers have to tutor only one hour per day during any day of the week that is convenient for them. If after half an hour no one shows up for help, the tutors may leave. Ivana, Emily, Jenna, Christine and Jennifer volunteered to tutor Tuesdays from 12:30 to 1 for the Intro to Analysis class. Other volunteers are also welcomed.

7. The off-campus community service consists of tutoring middle school students through the Community Outreach Program, Brae Community Center in Mahwah. This activity will begin after October 8th and volunteers can tutor Monday through Thursday from 3:30 – 4:30. A handout with the specific address and instructions was distributed by Dr. Potocka and is available upon request. 

8. The Math Club will attend different math competitions throughout the year. The nation-wide math competition will be held on the first Saturday of December and the deadline to apply is September 30th. Those who are interested may apply by emailing Dr. Potocka at kpotocka@ramapo.edu . 

9. The Math Club will also attend the NJ Math Competition in the Spring. 

10. Math club members solved two math problems, one from a high-school competition and one from the college-level competition. 
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